Reeseville Review

January 2021

Reeseville Police Department

When calling the police department's nonemergency phone, please leave a detailed voicemail.

Leave your name, a callback number and the address/location of the complaint.
If a detailed message is

If a detailed message is not left, the issue may not be resolved.

Phone: (920) 927-5272 Fax: (920) 927-1745 reesevil-

lepd@netwurx.net



To submit and article or advertisement please email

reesevillereview@gmail.com

The advertisements and articles included in this newsletter are at the discretion of the editor, but do not necessary express the views of the Village or the editor.

Village of Reeseville Housekeeping

The Village of Reeseville Board meetings are held on the 2nd Thursday of each month beginning at 6:30 p.m. Public comments are heard for the first 15 minutes of each meeting. All Village residents are welcome. If you wish to add something to the agenda please contact the Village Clerk. Meeting minutes will be printed in this newsletter, however they are not official until approval at the following monthly meeting.

The Village Clerk, Christine Abell, is available to help residents with any village business such as utility or tax payments and ordinance inquires. She is available by appointment, 9-4

Monday-Friday. Please reach out to her if you need assistance.

(608) 575-3097

ReesevilleClerk@gmail.com

Winter Snow Regulations

Street parking is prohibited 11/15-4/15

between 2am-6am. Tickets will be issued. Please also keep sidewalks clear of snow and salted. It is against village ordinance to purposefully dispense or move snow onto an adjoining property without the owners permission.

Tax Bills

Bills were mailed in December. The Clerk-Treasurer will have temporary office hours at the Village Hall; 206 S. Main Street for tax payments and dog licenses every Wednesday from 9am-1pm ending January 27th. Cash payments are accepted but must be exact change, checks are preferred.

Dog Licenses

Applications will be sent out with the tax bills and can be found online at https://reeseville.com/dog-licenses/ or at the library.

The Reeseville Public Library is seeking a person with a strong dedication to customer service, excellent communication and computer skills and



a flexible schedule. If you are interested please stop by or give us a call.

927-7390



Reminder: Trash collection will be on Tuesdays beginning in 2021.



2021 Garbage and Recycling Calendar Village of Reeseville

Phone: 608-580-0580

Website: www.badgerlanddisposal.com Email: townservice@badgerlanddisposal.com

Garbage will be collected weekly. Recycling will be collected every other week. Days in **RED** are your garbage and recycling weeks. Days in **GREY** are your garbage only weeks. Holidays on a weekday: Service will be delayed one day.

Service Day: Tuesday

JANUARY	FEBRUARY	MARCH	APRIL
Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa	Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa	Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa	Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa
1 2	1 2 3 4 5 6	1 2 3 4 5 6	1 2 3
3 4 5 6 7 8 9	7 8 9 10 11 12 13	7 8 9 10 11 12 13	4 5 60 7 8 9 10
10 11 12 13 14 15 16	14 15 16 17 18 19 20	14 15 16 17 18 19 20	11 12 13 14 15 16 17
17 18 19 20 21 22 23	21 22 23 24 25 26 27	21 22 23 24 25 26 27	18 19 20 21 22 23 24
24 25 26 27 28 29 30	28	28 29 30 31	25 26 27 28 29 30
31			
MAY	JUNE	JULY	AUGUST
Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa	Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa	Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa	Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa
1	1 2 3 4 5	1 2 3	1 2 3 4 5 6 7
2 3 4 5 6 7 8	6 7 📳 9 10 11 12	4 5 6 7 8 9 10	8 9 10 11 12 13 14
9 10 11 12 13 14 15	13 14 15 16 17 18 19	11 12 13 14 15 16 17	15 16 17 18 19 20 21
16 17 18 19 20 21 22	20 21 22 23 24 25 26	18 19 20 21 22 23 24	22 23 24 25 26 27 28
23 24 25 26 27 28 29	27 28 29 30	25 26 27 28 29 30 31	29 30 31
30 33			
SEPTEMBER	OCTOBER	NOVEM BER	DECEMBER
Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa	Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa	Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa	Su Mo Tu We Th Fr Se
1 2 3 4	1 2	1 2 3 4 5 6	1 2 3 4
5 6 7 8 9 10 11	3 4 (5) 6 7 8 9	7 8 3 10 11 12 13	5 6 7 8 9 10 11
12 13 14 15 16 17 18	10 11 12 13 14 15 16	14 15 16 17 18 19 20	12 13 14 15 16 17 18
19 20 21 22 23 24 25	17 18 19 20 21 22 23	21 22 23 24 25 26 27	19 20 21 22 23 24 25
26 27 28 29 30	24 25 26 27 28 29 30	28 29 30	26 27 28 29 30 31
Name and Association (Control of the Control of the	31		
Garbage & Recycling Pick-up	Garbage Pick-up Only	Bulk Pick-up Day	Observed Holiday

Bulk pick-up policy: You are allowed ONE bulk item per month on your designated day. Tires (must be off the rim): We can take up to two per month, maximum of 8 per year / household). Please call 608-580-0580 or email townservice@badgerlanddisposal.com if you have any questions regarding bulk pickup service.

Dodge County Public Health

Dodge County Public Health Free Walk-In COVID-19 Community Testing Site-Beaver Dam

Date & Time | Mondays and Wednesdays......10 am- 6 pm

Ongoing starting Nov. 23, 2020

Location |

1701 N. Spring St

Beaver Dam, WI 53916

(Vacant Building)

Appointment |

No appointments/ Walk-ins only/ Pre register

before you arrive

Pre-register | register.covidconnect.wi.gov



Eligibility |

Any Wisconsin Resident 5 years of age or older

Before you go

- Please be sure to pre-register
- · Bathrooms will not be available to the public; please plan ahead.
- · Masks required in the building and during check-in
- The Mayville testing site is no longer in operation.

Information shared at the testing site is protected health information.



Village of Reeseville New Public Alert Service Notice

We have new software for Public Alerts; these alerts can be used for Emergency Alerts, Notifications or Informational. The system uses the utility billing database to provide information to the Alert system; and the data is protected for security. You have the ability to login and edit your information to be notified of an alert. Simply go to www.public-alert.com

Please complete the information below and return to the Village Clerk-Treasurer. In order to maintain a secure and up-to-date database for Public Alerts we require you to fill out the form below as complete as possible. Every field is important but the * fields have to be correct in the system for Alerts to be received. You can visit the website anytime you find it necessary to update your contact information; when completed it will be emailed to the Village Clerk. (The reason for the number of children or pets is to collect data for possible interface with the Fire Department.)

We anticipate the Alerts System to become active in late January 2021.

Utility Billing Account # *
Email*
First Name*
Last*
Phone Number*
Cell Number*
House Number
Street Name
Unit/Apt
PO Box
Country - USA County
Preferred Language* English Spanish
of Children*# of Pets

If you need help contact us at 608-575-3097 or ReesevilleClerk@gmail.com

Reeseville Fire Department Has a New Chief!

The Reeseville Fire Commission has appointed Christopher Abell as the new Reeseville Fire Chief effective January 1 st 2021. He will serve as the 16 th Fire Chief since the Department was organized in 1892.

Chief Abell has lived in Reeseville since 2013 with his wife and two children and has been a member of the Reeseville Fire Department since that year. His full-time job is working for Dodge County as a Maintenance Mechanic.

Chief Abell started his fire service career in Waterloo and has a total of 15 ½ years' experience. He is certified as a Firefighter I and II, Pump and Aerial Operator, Fire Inspector, Fire Officer and Emergency Services Instructor with additional schooling in Incident Safety and Training Ops for Small Departments.

He has attended Emergency Vehicle Operator, EMT schooling and drove 911- transport ambulance for 6 years. Most recently he has served as Captain of the Reeseville Fire Department since 2017.

Chief Abell is grateful for this opportunity to continue to serve the citizens of the Village of Reeseville and Townships of Lowell, Portland and Elba. He welcomes anyone with questions or comments to reach out to him at reesevillefd@gmail.com, www.reesevillefd.com and 920-210-2510.

Window Into the Past

In 1896 the fire department's hook and ladder company, under the command of Captain George Roth, won the state amateur championship of the hook and ladder division at the Stare Firemen's Tournament and Convention in Waterloo. They were awarded a sliver fire horn, which is still in possession of the department.

Reeseville Fire Department News

All the members of the Reeseville Fire Department and Fire Department Service Corp. hope that you had a Very Merry Christmas and that your New Year will be a great one.

There have been some changes in the Fire Dept officers this year. We wish to welcome Chris Abell as the new Fire Chief of Reeseville Fire Dept. Chris comes with a very impressive background, and you can read it here in this edition of the Reeseville Review; Chris takes the white helmet on January 1, 2021. We would like to thank Nic Gay for his years of service and dedication as a Firefighter and Chief, we wish him well on his future endeavors. We also want to thank Ben Zechzer for stepping in as Acting Chief for the past few months, Ben will be staying on in his current position as Assistant Chief.

This year had brought many different things to the Dept. and way too many to name, but I will try to highlight a few. Unfortunately, we were unable to have the Annual Corn Roast due to the Covid-19 outbreak. We also have not been able to have Bingo, but are hoping that soon we will get back at the Sunday evening fun and games. This Summer were able to help out the American Tribute Ride that came through the Village in July, over 200 bikers were a part of this. The ride stopped at the Reeseville Community Center/ Firemen's Park for a water break. We had a good time chatting with the bikers and handing out the water. The Ride donated over \$5000 to different charities associated with the fire, police, veterans and military groups. One of our members, Debby Casperson, was elected to present the Colors (American Flag) at the closing ceremonies in Waterloo. Debby had just returned from Air Force Basic Training and the Air Force Firefighter Academy in Texas.

We gained some new members this past year and would like to welcome Jacob Dunbar, Kelsey Lang, and Jelona Williams. As always, we are looking for new recruits, with or without experience. Training is covered by the State of WI through our local Tech Colleges. Our Reeseville Firefighters Service Corporation is also always looking for new members. You do not have to be a firefighter to belong to the Service Corp. This is a 501 (c) 3 non-profit organization that does fund raising for the Fire Dept. If you are interested please contact Jim Bublitz or the Fire Dept. Non-Emergency phone number for more information. We are also looking into starting a cadet program for youth ages 14-17. We are working on guidelines and will have more on this in the near future.

This past 4th of July most of the parades in the area had been canceled, as I'm sure you know. The Reese-

ville Fire Dept decided to sponsor a parade where we drove through the Villages of Reeseville, Lowell and Clyman. People sat outside and watched us go by instead of having to gather in one area. We had participation from all of the local Fire Depts, as well as floats that people put together, local police, Dodge County Sherriff, military vehicles from the Chet Caine collection and an engine from the Theresa Fire Dept. Thank you to all who attended and participated and there is talk of doing it again next year but that remains to be worked on.

We would like everyone to know that we are always here to help and that you can call us anytime. We are happy to come out and check your smoke and carbon monoxide detectors if you have questions. Please remember that if a smoke or carbon monoxide detector starts beeping and/or alerting and you are unsure of the reason, please call 911 immediately and get out of the house. We would rather respond and check on the situation to know that you are safe, than to have you ignore the alarm. We also have several smoke detectors in stock and would be happy to come and install them for you free of charge. For information about the free smoke detectors please call the Reeseville Fire Dept. Non-Emergency number **920-927-5271** or **920-210-2510** or reesevillefire@gmail.com These are nonemergency numbers and you will need to leave a message. The messages are checked daily and we will get back to you as soon as possible.

As a reminder the Reeseville Fire Department is NOT staffed at the station 24/7 and we are dispatched through pagers from the Dodge County Sheriff's 911 Center. Please do not delay if there is an emergency to call 911, we will respond immediately. We are your Fire Department and we are here to help, never be afraid to ask for assistance.

As you may or may not know we are in the process of merging with the Lowell and Clyman Fire Departments, this is a slow but steady process and it is going well. The merger will improve our ability to respond to all emergencies within the new coverage area. Currently the 3 Fire Departments are working together with auto-aid, joint trainings and joint officer meetings and have been doing so for around 4 years. Recently it was decided that when this merger takes place the new Fire Department will be called the C.L.R. Fire Department.

Stay Safe (and warm)-

The Officers and Members of the Reeseville Fire Department

Local Spotlight: Getting to Know Stanton Legacy Acres

Veteran and Family Owned and Operated

Stanton Legacy Acres is a veteran and family owned farm located in South Central Wisconsin. The focus of the 4 generations involved in Stanton Legacy Acres is to provide naturally grown hemp products that can be fully traceable from field to family. We are passionate about growing hemp to the highest standard without the use of harmful chemicals and pesticides. As a family, we cultivate, process, and package our own products to ensure quality and consistency.

Our goal is to cultivate and produce high quality cannabis products and we are committed to offering affordable CBD products to our community.

Why is the name "Stanton Legacy Acres"? Legacy focuses on what will endure. It is about passing on things of lasting value to those who will live on after us. Legacy involves living intentionally and aiming to build into the next generations for their success.

We take an organic approach to a healthier life. We offer a variety of hemp and CBD alternative health products that can help you with anxiety, stress, sleep, pain and so much more. We believe that hcmp and CBD oil can be an alternative remedy. Allowing you to live your best life possible.

For more information check out our website www.stantonlegacyacres.com

Stanton Legacy Acres N4807 Low Road Reeseville, WI 53579 920-296-6926

Email: stantonlegacyacres@gmail.com Find Us On Facebook



Reeseville Public Library

Imagine Your Story

We now receive delivery five times per week so we can fill your holds. If you still want curbside delivery, just call 927-7390.

Save your cash. Get books, movies, magazines, and more for free at your library. Sign up for a library card at the Reeseville Public Library or online at www.GetYourLibraryCard.org.

We're Hiring! The Reeseville Public Library is seeking a person with a strong dedication to customer service, excellent communication and computer skills and a flexible schedule. If you are interested please stop by or give us a call.

From The Editor

Advertisements and articles for submission to the newsletter may be emailed to reesevillereview@gmail.com. If you cannot submit electronically you are welcome to drop your paper copies off at 300 North Main Street.

All submissions must be received by the 25th of each month to be included in the flowing month's news.

Advertisement Prices

Small ad: \$5/line 3 line minimum Business card: \$25 1/4 page ad: \$40 1/2 page ad: \$75 Full page ad: \$100

All fees due in advance.

Local Spotlight Search

The Reeseville Review is looking for local businesses to feature in the Local Spotlight articles for the winter. If you have a business you would like to see please contact the editor. reesevillereview@gmail.com.

PROCEEDINGS OF THE VILLAGE BOARD OF THE VILLAGE OF REESEVILLE December 10, 2020

A duly convened meeting of the Village Board of the Village of Reeseville, Dodge County, Wisconsin, was held in open session on December 10, 2020 and called to order by Village President, Brian Miller, at 6:30 p.m. The pledge of allegiance was recited. The following Trustees were present, Chris Abell, Jim Bublitz, Cheryl Goodrich, Grant Rushing and Dave Snow. Trustee Debby Casperson was absent.

Notice of this meeting was given to the public at least 24 hours prior to the meeting by posting the complete agenda at the Reeseville Village Hall, the Reeseville Post Office, and on the Village's official website.

There was no public comment or input.

The consent agenda was approved on a motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Cheryl Goodrich. Motion carried. The consent agenda included approval of the general fund treasury report, the utility treasurer's report, minutes from the budget hearing and meeting minutes from the previous Board meeting.

Tammy Hampton from Kunkel Engineering was present to discuss updates on the 2021 project. Advertising for the project will be done on December 3rd and 10th. The bids will be opened at Kunkel's office on January 6th at 10:30 a.m. The bid will then be awarded at the January 14th Village Board meeting and a preconstruction conference will be held in March. The Safe Drinking Water loan will close on March/April 2021 and an application for Clean Water Fund will be submitted in June 2021 and close in the Fall. A revised draft of the Specialty Cheese Wastewater Treatment Agreement was reviewed by the Board, additional questions were had and action was tabled.

Police Chief Bahr was absent, the Board reviewed the monthly report. No further discussion was had.

The Fire Commission appointed Christopher Abell as the new Fire Chief, effective January 1, 2021. There was nothing further to report from the Fire Department.

The Lifestar EMS report was reviewed by the Board. There was no First Responder's report, however they will be meeting with the Fire Department next week.

Resolution 2020-12 "A Resolution Adopting the Dodge County All Hazards Mitigation Plan" was reviewed and adopted by the Board on a motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Chris Abell. Motion carried.

There was no Residence Board report.

Library Director Kay Kromm was absent, but the Board review the library report. There was no further discussion.

Dean Ziegel gave a brief update on the utilities; everything has been going well and there haven't been any issues. The floor at the sewer plant has been painted and the well house floors will be painted soon.

Dean Ziegel gave an update on the streets. The snow equipment has been installed and ready to go for the season. The excess from the seal coating was swept up and hauled away. Dean stated that the brush and leaf pickup is done for the year.

The former police squad was recently sold for \$1,200.

There was a motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Dave Snow to donate \$50.00 to the American Legion Auxiliary for Christmas Bags. Motion carried.

Dave Snow gave an update on the Public Health and Welfare Committee. There have been more garbage collection issues with Advanced Disposal. The large item truck had broken down and pick up was done on Saturday instead. The Village dumpster had not been emptied for three weeks and it has now been handled. The Badgerland carts are in the process of being delivered and they will begin waste and recycling pickup starting in January 2021. Dave also spoke with Chief Bahr about the ongoing property maintenance issues. The committee will begin meeting to work on the Code Book project.

Discussion on the baseball field fence issues was tabled. Chris Abell will contact Kunkel Engineering to mark the corners of the baseball property.

Cheryl Goodrich gave a brief update on the Community Center. The stove hood has been inspected and cleaned. A few rental applications have been coming in for the next year. There was nothing further to report.

There was no Recreation Department report.

The board discussed future agenda items.

The following bills were reviewed by the Board:

Dodge County Clerk \$23.00 Dodgeland School District \$732.04 GFC Leasing \$346.65 J&K Security Solutions \$405.12 Jim Bublitz \$42.19 John Deere Financial \$50.20 Kay Kromm \$20.42 Kunkel Engineering Group \$99.00 Lauersdorf Excavating \$300.00 Lifestar EMS \$1,091.95 Menards \$126.94 Midwest General Repair \$220.50 Our Wisconsin \$19.98 Reeseville Fire Department \$37.50 TDS \$44.42 TDS \$207.27	BP Abell, Christine Beal, Denise Kohn, Gary Harmsen, Derek Bahr, Scott Kromm, Kay Gregory, Sarah Advanced Disposal Cardmember Services Design Advertising LLC	\$267.88 \$1,466.70 \$293.92 \$263.14 \$222.10 \$212.11 \$1,196.71 \$623.64 \$3,797.40 \$1,978.65 \$110.00	Ziegel, Dean Abell, Christine Kromm, Darrell Kromm, Kay Van Erem, Jr., James Westphal, Janet Rehberg, Kittara Ziegel, Dean American Legion Chad or Barbara Christian Diggers Hotline	\$1,544.02 \$1,250.97 \$76.19 \$138.53 \$134.07 \$157.10 \$180.55 \$2,502.67 \$50.00 \$25.00
US Cellular \$1.25 US Cellular \$39.00 US Cellular \$168.25 We-Energies \$2.200.57	Advanced Disposal Cardmember Services Design Advertising LLC Dodge County Clerk GFC Leasing Jim Bublitz Kay Kromm Lauersdorf Excavating Menards Our Wisconsin TDS US Cellular	\$3,797.40 \$1,978.65 \$110.00 \$23.00 \$346.65 \$42.19 \$20.42 \$300.00 \$126.94 \$19.98 \$44.42 \$1.25	Ziegel, Dean American Legion Chad or Barbara Christian Diggers Hotline Dodgeland School District J&K Security Solutions John Deere Financial Kunkel Engineering Group Lifestar EMS Midwest General Repair Reeseville Fire Department TDS	\$2,502.67 \$50.00 \$25.00 \$9.25 \$732.04 \$405.12 \$50.20 \$99.00 \$1,091.95 \$220.50 \$37.50 \$307.37

Zechzer Excavating United States Treasury 5 Alarm Reeseville Fire Department	\$750.00 \$2,255.46 \$4,634.00 \$4,185.00	WI Department of Revenue Cardmember Services (Police) General Communications Waterloo Fire Department	\$422.51 \$189.88 \$5,656.50 \$1,000.00
TIF 3 Kunkel Engineering Group Water Utility	\$985.00	Fire Tax Checking Jefferson Fire & Safety Sewer Utility	\$1,347.82
D&L Plumbing & Water Treatment Midwest Testing LLC O'Connor, Wells & Vander Werff Rennhack Construction Softline Data Village of Reeseville We-Energies	\$542.07 \$1,345.00 \$1,375.00 \$2,981.50 \$122.50 \$12,409.30 \$933.13	D&L Plumbing & Water Treatment Kunkel Engineering Group LV Laboratories LW Allen O'Connor, Wells & Vander Werff Softline Data Village of Reeseville Water Essentials We-Energies	\$542.07 \$165.00 \$2,888.00 \$266.80 \$1,375.00 \$122.50 \$3,510.71 \$160.00 \$3,587.11

Motion by Dave Snow and seconded by Jim Bublitz that the bills be approved and the Clerk-Treasurer be instructed to draw orders for the same. Motion carried.

Motion by Chris Abell and seconded by Grant Rushing to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:39 p.m.

Christine Abell, Clerk-Treasurer